
  

 
 

MINUTES of the Council Meeting held on Monday 2nd September 2019, at 
7.30 pm in the Lower Town Hall.  

 
  Present: Cllrs Adams, Burton, Faraday, Handford, Hill, Marshall, Stannard, Taylor& Wills. 

District Councillor Brockbank.  County Councillor Ireton. The Clerk Christine Downey. PC 
Grace.  Three members of the public.  

   
68  To Receive Apologies from members unable to attend 

Cllrs Bridgeman and Swales. DCllr Handley. 
   
69 
 

 To Receive and Record any member’s Disclosable Pecuniary Interest in relation to any items 
on the agenda and to receive and decide members requests for DPI dispensations 
Cllr Marshall declared an interest in item 76.1.2 planning application, 2019/20843/HH 
Proposed demolition of existing utility room, and construction of garden room and glazed 
link at Bentham Hall, Maim Street, High Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7HS. 
Cllrs Faraday and Wills declared an interest in the same item 76.1.2.  

   
70  To Receive Comment & Concerns 

A question was raised regarding the grass cutting arrangements at the playing fields. It was 
explained that the council have contracted somebody to cut the grass, but that the 
contractor does not cover collection of the cut grass. The contract is for three years. The 
first cut this year was not until mid-April which meant that the field was very long before 
that first cut. 

   
71  To Confirm the Minutes of the previous meetings on 1 July 

RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meetings of 1st July are agreed and be signed 
   
72  To receive the Clerks Report (for information only) – see end of these minutes 
   
73  To receive the Police Report & allow members to ask questions for information - see end 

of these minutes for the police report 
PC Jayne Grace reported that the car parking problems in Low Bentham have been 
addressed. Four vehicles that were clogging up the Low Bentham car park were reported 
to Craven DC, DVLA and the environmental health dept, and have now been removed. 
Parking enforcement is now involved.  
It was reported that there is a problem with cars speeding and overtaking dangerously on 
Springfield. Usually early evenings between 7 pm and 10 pm, or on Saturday afternoons. 
PC McClurg has arranged the use of a speed gun and will be asked to do enforcement on 
Springfield. 

   
74  To receive Reports from CCllrs & DCllrs (for information only) 

CCllr Ireton informed the meeting that NY have asked for MP’s backing for a challenge on 
a school transport matter. NY currently raise income by selling spare seats on school 
transport, i.e. they sell those seats not filled by entitled children. But this is under threat 
because the coaches on which the spare seats are sold need to be wheelchair accessible 
and they are not. This could result in £300,000 of lost revenue. School transport currently 



  

costs approx. £23.5 million in NY, and is under pressure partly because of barn conversions 
in remote locations, which result in children needing to be transported by taxi. 
A question was raised regarding whether the increased cost of transporting children to 
schools further afield was factored in when local school closures were made, for example 
Horton-in-Ribblesdale school. DCllr Ireton did not have the costs involved to hand but 
assured the meeting that this will have been taken into account, and that the increased 
costs of transport as a result of closing local schools will have been balanced out by the 
other cost savings as a result of the closures.  
An Ofsted report is awaited on Clapham school, which might not be very good, in light of 
recent staffing problems. 
DCllr Brockbank informed the meeting that Craven DC are marking the boundary with signs. 
The Craven boundary has never been marked before, the purpose is to promote Craven, 
and the cost is £6,902.91 for the whole of Craven.  
She has been speaking with Stacey Griffin (Police Community Support Officer) regarding 
antisocial behaviour in Bentham. The police have been asked to improve or increase 
patrols, particularly in the area around Grasmere Drive, Grasmere Close, and Grasmere car 
park. The fact that we need more police officers has been raised at the Police and Crime 
Committee.  
DCllr Brockbank further informed the meeting that she had received complaints regarding 
five camper vans parked permanently in the car park, one of which has been there for a 
considerable time. She has reported the matter to Craven DC. It was thought that this issue 
would be best addresses if the current parking restriction (23 out of 24 hours only) was 
enforced; and that a height barrier could have a negative impact, as it could prevent 
tourists in camper vans who were passing through Bentham from stopping off here.  
DCllr Brockbank was asked to pursue three matters with Craven DC: The parking problem; 
assistance with the dog fouling problem including the use of camera’s as offered at an 
earlier date by DCllr Thompson; and the antisocial behaviour problem. It was pointed out 
that use of the camera’s was offered quite some time ago, that the offer has been taken 
up by the council but that the use of the cameras continues to fail to materialise.  

   
 

75  To receive an update on the position regarding the trees at the Extra Care Housing scheme. 
DCllr Brockbank reported that she had toured the extra care housing site with the architect 
after the conclusion of the recent meeting on the site, and that she had explained to him 
that the proposed (and approved) planting is possibly not the best design that can be 
achieved.   
Cllr Adams reported that the Caroline Hay, regional manager for Housing 21 who are 
building the extra care housing scheme, and the Extra Care Group are meeting at 11.30 am 
on Monday 16th September, and that a representative from Bentham Town Council has 
been invited to attend. Cllr Handford agreed to check if he is available to go. (He later 
confirmed that he is, and will attend). 
DCllr Brockbank emphasised that if all three interested parties (Housing 21; Extra Care 
Group; Bentham Town Council) can agree on a revised and improved planting scheme that 
it may be possible for it to be adopted. That at the very least suggestions should be agreed 
and submitted for consideration.  

   
 
 
 



  

76  Planning 
 76.1 To Consider and Comment upon New Applications 
 76.1.1 2019/20707/VAR Application to amend condition no 2 (lighting Design), condition no3 (Soft 

Landscaping) and condition no 5 (Hard Landscaping) of application reference number 
2017/18255/VAR granted 25/10/2017. 
RESOLVED: That the Council has no objections to this application 

 76.1.2 2019/20843/HH Proposed demolition of existing utility room, and construction of garden 
room and glazed link at Bentham Hall, Maim Street, High Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7HS. 
RESOLVED: That the Council has no objections to this application 

 76.2 To Receive Planning Decisions – see Clerks Report 
 76.3 To receive Correspondence on Planning Issues – none   
   
77  Highway Matters 
 77.1 To receive an update on the Street Lighting Programme 

There are two street lights still be lit on Duke street. Peter Ball of NYCC advises that 
instructions were issued to the contractor on 14th Aug, on a 30-day notice, so it should be 
completed by 14th September. Two street light in Grasmere Drive that were precepted for 
are next. One more to do on Wenning Ave, by Mayfield Rd, LP7, ducting is in.  

 77.2 To note Cleveland Square car park reduced capacity due to commencement of work on Co-
Op. 
NOTED.  

 77.3 To consider and note highway matters for information   
There are overhanging bushes and trees by the bus stop at the bottom of Robins Lane. The 
bushes are so far out into the road that the bus cannot get in to the stop properly, and 
children are having to walk into the road to board. Seems to be no’s 1 to 7 Robins Lane.  
RESOLVED: Clerk to report to NYCC highways department who will write to the 
landowner.  
There are blocked gullies in Goodenber Road and on Station Road; the gullies on Low 
Bentham Road are full; and the recent map purporting to show which gullies have been 
cleaned this year by NYCC is not correct. It was noted that in some instances the gullies 
have been cleaned and the drains are the problem. But there are many instances where 
the gullies are the problem as they are full.  
RESOLVED: Clerk to follow up.  
The road markings have not been reinstated after the recent road surfacing. The lining 
team did some work but much is unfinished, particularly outside the school, which is 
disappointing as the school returns next week. The zigzags and parking restriction markings 
have gone.  
RESOLVED: Clerk to follow up with Mike Roberts and David Cairns. 
Toll House. The road on the left going toward Lancaster needs repairs. It’s where NY did a 
culvert.  
RESOLVED: Clerk to report.  
A group of volunteers have recently repaired the footpath along the North side of the river, 
from Low to High Bentham,  and the Town Council would like to congratulate them on their 
hard work. It was reported that they need a further 4 tons of gravel to complete the task. 
CCllr Ireton requested that they send him an email and he will forward a form for a grant 
to cover the cost. His advice was to ensure that they request sufficient funds to complete 
the entire job on the one application.  
RESOLVED: Clerk to pass on CCllr Ireton’s request and email address to the volunteers.  

   



  

78  To agree the Accounts for Payment  
  Salaries Aug 2019 2482.28 

Andrew Tennant Grass cutting playing field Jul and Aug 1080.00 

Cannon Hygiene Sanitary disposal 23.08 

Clearglass Cleaning Town Hall window cleaning 100.00 

Glasdon Bench PHPF 629.50 

HB Plumbing & Heating Repair kitchen trap leak 36.00 

JLA TR19 fire safety check kitchen canopy 336.00 

Kingsdale Projects Power wash cemetery path / install 
concrete plinth and bench / Jul and Aug 
grass cutting 

5265.00 

UK Safety Management Personal Appliance Testing 126.00 

Viking Ink & Stationery 131.14 

Waterplus Water and waste water charge 212.18 

Yorkshire Water Water – town hall 36.23 

Yorkshire Water Water - cemetery 8.49 

BT TIP phone Jul 65.68 

BT TIP phone Aug 56.38 

1 & 1 Internet Jul 48.00 

1 & 1 Internet Aug 8.44 

Craven DC Refuse collection Jul 53.42 

Craven DC Refuse collection Aug 53.42 

Aviva Insurance Jul 413.66 

Aviva Insurance Aug 413.66 

NEST Pension contributions Jul and Aug 207.89 

SSE Southern Electric Electricity 24.64 

SSE Swalec Gas 571.99 
 

  RESOLVED: Approved 
  RESOLVED: Cllrs Adams and Faraday to authorise. 
   
79  To discuss Telephone Bill arrangements 

RESOLVED: To put on agenda for October meeting.  
RESOLVED: Clerk to find out how long a term the new contract would be for; length of 
notice on current contract; and if there are any other suitable options to be considered.  

   
80  To discuss The Public Sector Bodies (Websites and Mobile Applications) (No 2) Accessibility 

Regulations 2018 and agree a way forward 
RESOLVED: Cllr Stannard to continue the review of the website 

   
81  To receive an update on the Play Area 
 81.1 HAGS remedial work – all of the issues that HAGS were asked to address have now been 

addressed.  
 81.2 Finger entrapment issue – HAGS removed the corner strut from each goal, turned it the 

other way up, and replaced it. HAGS assure the council that the MUGA is now fully 
compliant with BS EN 15312 clause 4.4.2.2 Entrapment of fingers. The annual inspection 
due on 04/11/19 should confirm this.  

 81.3 Inspection Report – due 04/11/19 but can be brought forward. 
RESOLVED: To bring the annual inspection forward and have it completed asap. 



  

RESOLVED: To pay the final outstanding balance to HAGS after an inspection report 
confirms that the MUGA is fully compliant with the regulations and that the finger 
entrapment issue is resolved.  

 81.4 Insurance position – Insurance company have been advised that remedial work completed 
and inspection report awaited.  

   
82  To discuss damage at PHPF and agree a way forward 

RESOLVED: No evidence to support that the damage to the sign was deliberate and not 
accidental, so do not report to police at this time.  
RESOLVED: If in future there is evidence of deliberate damage that this should be 
reported to the police. And that only the police should be involved.  

   
83  Consider Open Space work and quotes 
 83.1 Cleaning/painting/treating ten of the parish benches 

RESOLVED: To proceed with the work quoted for at a cost of £865.00. 
 83.2 Removal of tree stump at Tatterthorn / B6480 junction 

RESOLVED: To proceed with option 1: Cut down stump to ground level with chainsaw and 
poison at a cost of £75.00. 

 83.3 Removal of shed at Bentham Cemetery 
RESOLVED: To remove shed which is rotten. 
RESOLVED: Clerk to obtain quote for its removal.  

 83.4 Trimming of trees on Mount Pleasant, Springfield and the bottom of Butts lane 
RESOLVED: Refer to Open Spaces committee.  

 83.5 Hedge along Butterbergh / Butts Lane pathway 
RESOLVED: Refer to Open Spaces committee. 

   
84  To consider the way forward regarding Adult Gym Equipment 
 84.1 Funding application(s) 

RESOLVED: Not to proceed with adult gym equipment. 
 84.2 Site of the equipment 

RESOLVED: Not to proceed with adult gym equipment. 
   
85  To receive an update on Defibrillator Programme 

Myers have agreed to house the new defibrillator. Cllr Faraday is asking if they would be 
willing to contribute half the cost of the cabinet.  

   
86  To discuss Special Projects agreed and budgeted for at the 2019 Precept Meeting 
 86.1 Philip Harvey field fence £2500 – The clerk is obtaining quotes and it will be dealt with by 

the Open Spaces committee in October. 
 86.2 Replacement public noticeboard £1500 – The clerk is obtaining quotes and it will be dealt 

with by the Open Spaces committee in October.  
 86.3 Town Hall roof repair including scaffolding hire £2000 – This is in hand and a contractor has 

been instructed to go ahead with the repair.  
 86.4 Youth Café oak door replacement £1500 – will be dealt with in item 92. 
 86.5 Street lighting £9400 (New Grasmere Drive footpath lights) – This is in hand. See item 77.1. 
   
87  To agree the next step with the Community Emergency Plan – it is proposed that another 

meeting to discuss the Community Emergency Plan be held in the Lower Hall on Monday 
16th September 2019 at 7.30pm, and all interested parties be invited to attend. 



  

NOTED 
Cllr Marshall gives his apologies in advance.  

   
88  To consider items of Correspondence 

To receive a letter from Mrs K Rush regarding a locked gate obstructing a footpath. 
Cllr Marshall has advised Mrs Rush to write to Network Rail as there was once a style/kissing 
gate there and they took it out when they did the fence replacement. And the clerk has 
recently reported this mater to NYCC.  

   
89  To receive Reports from Councillors who represent the Council on other bodies (for 

information only) 
Playing Fields Association: Are selling raffle tickets for their Bentham raffle.  
Bentham Refugee Group: Hosted visitors from Bradford and it was a successful visit. See 
the report in the Bentham News. 
Collingwood & Longstaffe: The boilers are coming to the end of their life and are 
undergoing refurbishment. 

   
90  Items for next meeting and minor items only  
  Cllr Hill drew the meetings attention to the article in the September edition of the Bentham 

News by Richard Wilson on “Climate Emergency! Discuss?”. It was agreed that Cllr Hill will 
look into the subject with a view to giving a report at the next council meeting.  

  There is a hedge that needs cutting near the school.  
  A review of the internet account with 1 & 1 Ionis is recommended.  
   
91  To resolve that in accordance with Section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to 

Meetings) Act 1960 and by reason of the confidential nature of the remainder of the 
business, the public and press to be excluded further from the meeting, whilst: 
RESOLVED: That the press and public be excluded from the meeting.  

   
92  To consider the way forward regarding the Community Youth Building 

RESOLVED: To instruct Sedgwick Surveying & Safety Services to proceed with the survey 
as quoted for.  

   
  There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21.23. 

 
CLERK’S REPORT TO BENTHAM TOWN COUNCIL, Sep 2019  
 

1. Planning Decisions Received Since Last Meeting 
1.1. GRANTED 

1.1.1. 2019/20227/FUL Subdivision of existing dwelling into 2 no. dwellings including 
extension, internal alterations and new garage at Gill Head Farm, Robin Lane, High 
Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7AQ. 

1.1.2. 2019/20228/FUL Conversion of the existing stone farm buildings to create one 
dwelling at Gill Head Farm, Robin Lane, High Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7AQ. 

1.1.3. 2019/20318/OUT Outline application with all matters reserved for 3 no. dwelling 
(Resubmission of previous outline approved referenced 2018/18982/OUT) at Land 
Adjacent to Lairgill Lodge, Mount Pleasant, High Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7LA. 

1.1.4. 2019/20421/HH Detached double garage with home office over at 2 The Park, Bank 
View, Low Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7DZ. 



  

1.1.5. 2019/20469/FUL Proposed new stable block, inclusive of feed store 
and barn area; outdoor manege and associated access track at Greenberfield, Cross 
Lane, Low Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7ES. 

1.1.6. 2019/20520/HH Single storey rear extension at Sansbury Mount, 31Springfield, High 
Bentham, LA2 7BA. 

1.1.7. 2019/2/0561/HH Single storey side and rear extension with alterations at 2 High Croft, 
High Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7FE. 

1.1.8. 2019/20575/MMA variation on condition no 2 of application reference number: 
2018/19994/HH granted 22/02/2019 to allow a change in roof pitch to lessen overall 
impact of development by substitution of amended drawing449.050C at 2 Bank View, 
Doctors Hill, Low Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7DZ. 

1.1.9. 2019/20577/VAR Variation of condition no 5 of application reference number 
2019/20075/FUL granted 12/04/2019 to extend time period for the treatment of 
external surfaces at Hal Bank, Burton-in-Lonsdale, Carnforth, LA6 3LW. 

1.1.10. 2019/20580/HH Erection of side walls, garage door and side window to enclose 
existing double car-port to form garage at 1 Bull Copy Cottages, Windy Hill, Ingleton, 
Carnforth, LA2 7AJ. 

1.1.11. 2019/20598/HH Rear two storey extension to provide for ground floor kitchen 
extension & the addition of a bedroom at first floor level at10 Goodenber Road, High 
Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7JD. 

1.2. REFUSED - none 
 

2. Planning Correspondence 

2.1. Planning Application received before next full council meeting 
2.1.1. 2019/20522/HH Conversion of garage including raising roof to accommodate a new 

bedroom and en suite on new 1st floor at 3 Harley Close, Low Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 
7HD. Received 5th July for deadline of 26th July 2019. 

2.1.2. 2019/20628/ADV Application for advertisement consent for Craven sign placed on 
west side of Slaidburn Road North of Aikengill Road, mounted on two posts at Sign 8, 
Slaidburn Road, High Bentham. Received 5th July for deadline 26th July 2019.  

2.1.3. 2019/20629/ADV Application for advertisement consent for Craven sign placed on 
south side of B6480 West of Riddings Lodge, mounted on two posts at Sign 9, A6480, 
Low Bentham. Received 5th July for deadline 26th July 2019. 

2.1.4. 2019/20657/FUL Development of 5 no. detached two storey dwellinghouses at Land 
Off, Greenfoot lane, Lane Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7ES. Received 4th July for deadline 
25th July 2019. 

2.1.5. 2019/20743/FUL Single detached dwelling, garage and stables, associated landscaping 
and new vehicle access at land Off Mill Lane, Low Bentham, LA2 7DF for deadline 15th 
August 2019. 

2.2. Application on agenda for the next Planning Committee on 27th August 2019: 
2019/20657/FUL Development of 5 No. detached two storey dwellinghouses at Land Off, 
Greenfoot Lane, Low Bentham, Lancaster, LA2 7ES.  

2.3. Craven DC Planning Policy – ‘Made’ Gargrave Neighbourhood Plan up to 2023 (11/07) 
2.4. Craven DC – Consultation on further main modifications to the publication draft craven 

local plan 18th July 2019 to 29th August 2019. 
2.5. Lancaster City Council – Consultation on main modifications local plan, eight-week 

consultation period to 5pm Monday 7th October.  
 

3. Information Regarding Items Discussed at last Council Meeting (if not on agenda) - none 
 
 



  

4. Items for Information – see information folder   
4.1. TBA 

 

5. Items circulated by email 
5.1. Friends of Bentham Library – re Library Summer Challenge and donation by Friends of Bentham Library 
5.2. From local police regarding trespass on new development 02/07 
5.3. Community Youth Building: reply from planning department re possible listed buildings consent 
5.4. Hilary Ashton, North Yorkshire development Officer – re: Low Bentham groups pursuing funding  
5.5. CCllr Brockbank – link to funding sources for local neighbourhood plans 
5.6. Copy of letter of complaint from Ingleton Clerk to NYCC regarding not being consulted about the local transport 

survey.  
5.7. Advance notification of Cycle event – Forest of Bowland – 29/09/19 
5.8. Pollinator Friendly Planting in Bentham – funding available: from Catherine Mercer, Bee Together Officer, 

Yorkshire Dales Millennium Trust 10/07 
5.9. Lancaster City Council’s Planning and Housing Policy Team – cycling and Walking Planning Advisory note 18/07 
5.10. Council for British Archaeology, Selby 21/09/19 workshop details  
5.11. National Federation of Parks and Green Spaces; regional conference and survey details.  
5.12. Open Market Place for Your Group – details of event 05/10/19 
5.13. Craven District Voluntary, Faith and Community Sector Groups – News Update Aug 
5.14. Community Emergency Plan 

5.14.1. Details of Flooding Training for Partners at The Platform, Morecambe 12th November 219 from Mark 
Bartlett, Civil Contingencies Officer, Lancaster City Council 

5.14.2. Maps from Tim Townsend, Resilience and Emergencies Officer NYCC 
5.15. Community First Yorkshire News 05/07; 11/07; 19/07: 28/07: 02/08: 07/08; 09/08: 16/08; 23/08: 29/08 
5.16. Craven District Council News July 2019 
5.17. NALC 

5.17.1. Annual Conference 2019 
5.17.1.1.  – Engage Young People at NALCs Annual Conference 01/07/19 
5.17.1.2.  – Create Safer Communities 27/08/19  

5.17.2. Newsletter 03/07; 17/07; 14/08 
5.17.3. Chief Executives Bulletin 05/07; 12/07: 19/07: 02/08; 07/08; 09/08: 21/08 
5.17.4. NALC opens nominations to its Larger Councils Committee 07/08 
5.17.5. Membership of the Larger Councils Committee of NALC  

5.18. North Yorkshire Police – North Yorkshire Community Messaging 
5.18.1. HMRC fraud alert 02/07 
5.18.2. Frauds reported to North Yorkshire Police 02/07 
5.18.3. NYP’s 2019 Lifestyle Challenge 08/07 
5.18.4. Mobile Rural Watch Scheme Settle, Bentham & Ingleton 05/08/19 
5.18.5. Operation Aztec Firearms surrender 20th July – 4 August 
5.18.6. Meeting 05/08/19 at 19.30 hours – Settle Social Club re Mobile Rural Watch Scheme (and flyer re the 

scheme from Jayne Grace) 
5.18.7. Suspicious use of drone near Austwick  

5.19. Rural Services Network 
5.19.1. The Rural Bulletin 02/07, 09/07, 15/07, 23/07: 30/07: 06/08; 13/08; 20/08; 28/08 
5.19.2. Monthly bulletin July and August  
5.19.3. Invitation to Rural Conference 2019 

5.20. YLCA 
5.20.1. Annual Review 2018/19 
5.20.2. White Rose Update July edition 02/07: Mid July edition 30/07: August edition 
5.20.3. One day conference details - showcase what your council has done/achieved. 
5.20.4. One day conference draft programme and booking form 
5.20.5.  NALC model financial regulations, amendments.  

5.21. Re trees at Former High Bentham CP School site 
5.21.1. Tree report provided by CCllr Brockbank 02/07 
5.21.2. Notes of meeting on site 17/07 
5.21.3. Copy of email from Tony Liddle to Housing21 
5.21.4. Copy of reply to Tony Liddle from Housing21 14/08 

 
 
 



  

POLICE REPORT 02/09/19 
Bentham Town Council Meeting 02.09.19 
 
We have had 23 incidents reported to the Police between 04.08.19 to 30.08.19 
 
Reports include - General Admin from other forces, General Contact, abandoned calls & Absconder  
 
2 incidents relating to School & Young person’s homes - joint partnership working with homes / 
school & police 
 
06.08.19 – Concern For safety – all in order 
07.08.19 – Concern for safety – found safe & well 
12.08.19 – Noise issues – Hogg’s n Heifers – other agency dealing 
13.08.19 – Theft – garden table stolen from garden Grasmere Drive 
17.08.19 – Concern for safety – Safeguarding working with other agencies 
17.08.19 – Road related offence – Burton Road Low Bentham – vehicle seized no tax, insurance, 
blocking pavement  
21.08.19 – False call – Mewith lane 
24.08.19 – Fraud – Internet 
24.08.19 – 2 Missing persons – found safe & well 
28.08.19 – Theft from Vehicle – Catalytic Convertor stolen from Vehicle parked near Huws Gray 
28.08.19 – RTC Springfield – 2 vehicle 
29.08.19 – Suspect persons – Sports club Wenning Avenue 
30.08.19 – Highways – Tree down Low Bentham to Wennington  
 
Summer security advice 
During the warmer weather it is tempting to leave doors and windows open, please be mindful of 
sneak-in or opportunistic burglaries which can occur even if you are at home or in the garden at the 
time. Also please ensure that any vehicles are not left with windows open and are locked, with all 
valuables removed 
 
Operation Light - Craven Problem Solving Plan tackling Theft / Burglary in the Rural Section 
* Camera vans placed around the area  
* Local officers high Vis Patrols 
* Specialized pursuit trained officers 
* Rural Task force joint patrols 
* Cross border Patrols  
* Working with Local residents 
Please report & suspect incidents at the time on 101 or 999 if urgent. 
Working to keep North Yorkshire a safe place to live, visit & work please visit 
www.northyorkshire.police.uk 
Useful site re Crime and policing in England which allows you to search re incident recorded in your 
area www.police.uk 
You can also report safety issues under speed concerns on - www.roadwise.co.uk. 
If anyone would like to sign up to Craven Community messaging then please visit - 
www.northyorkshirecommunitymessaging.org 
Contact Information: 
1 Ring 999 in an emergency or to report a crime in progress 
2 Ring 101 to report incidents or provide information 



  

3 Ring Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111 to remain anonymous 
4 E-mail SNACraven@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
Kind Regards 
Jayne 
PCSO Jayne Grace 
Collar number 5561 
Dedicated Safer Neighbourhood PCSO 
Settle Ingleton & Bentham area 
North Yorkshire Police 
101 
Jayne.Grace@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk. 


